Edison State College

Nursing Programs
Meeting: Nursing Faculty Meeting
Date and Time: September 11, 2009, 9:40 am
Location:  Walker Hall, Room 202
In attendance:  Nora Stadelmann, Gail Tracey, Mary Pasquinelli, Lynn Gellerman, Chitra Paul, Anne Harner, Catherine Bogar, Bobby Holbrook, Rosemary Lewis, Andrea Kopp, Kyle Fairchild, Anita Johnson, Marilyn Herlin, Sharon Rothwell, Gayle Wetzel, Margaret Kruger, Debra Ebaugh Mary Lewis.  Excused:  Pam Sanford, Cassandra Dehaney-Duffus, Susan Holland.  
The following corrections were made to the minutes of the 8/28/09 Faculty Meeting:

· Add “Nursing student was invited to the Faculty meeting but did not attend”.
· Under Professional Development Documentation: “Lee faculty need to bring weighted sheets for next meeting.” should be under discussion.

Gayle Wetzel moved to approve the minutes of the 8/28/09 Nursing Faculty Meeting as corrected.  Margaret Kruger seconded the motion.  A vote was taken and the minutes of the 8/28/09 Nursing Faculty Meeting were approved as corrected.
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	OUTCOME

	Ovid Presentation
	Mary Lewis introduced Diane Campagnes, Regional Sales Manager in Medical Research, at Ovid.  Diane presented the Text Journals Program that the ESC Library has purchased from Ovid and how to use the Program.
The website can be reached at home by using the following link:  http://ovidsp.ovid.com with the login: edison999 and password: election


	

	Introduction of New Faculty
	Margaret Kruger introduced new Collier Nursing faculty member Dixie Scelsi, Fundamentals of Nursing professor.
	

	NLN: Course Minutes, Committee Minutes
	Sharon Rothwell received minutes from the Charlotte campus.  She asked that Lee and Collier campuses please get minutes to her by the next faculty meeting.
Sharon clarified that the lead instructors for each course are responsible for the course minutes.  All future minutes should be completed on the minutes template.  There should be at least 2 meetings with minutes per year.

Anita Johnson inquired about Clinical Associate meeting minutes.


	Sharon reported that Nora Stadelmann created a form for Clinical Associate meeting minutes that should be used for each campus’ clinical associate meetings.

	NLNAC Site Visit
October 27-29, 2009
	Mary Lewis reported that the NLNAC Site Visit will take place Tuesday – Thursday, October 27-29, 2009 with the following tentative schedule:

October 27:  Visitors will meet with ESC administrators in the morning, meet with nursing students from all 3 campuses in the early afternoon, meet with nursing faculty in the late afternoon, this is mandatory for all faculty.
October 28:  Visitors will go to campuses and hospitals in the morning.  They are requesting to see a nursing lecture in action as well.  In the afternoon they will return to the Lee campus to meet the public at 3:00 p.m. in the Rush Gallery. 
Advisory Committee members should be invited to the “Meet the Public” meeting. 

October 29:  Final wrap up with visitors. 


	Mary asked Coordinators to please get contact information for all Advisory Committee members to Kathie DiLascio as soon as possible.

Mary asked for as many Nursing Administrators and Faculty as possible to be at this meeting.

	Flu Shots

	Anita Johnson reported that Fawcett Hospital is requiring that all nursing students have a flu shot by 10/1/09.  If they do not get the flu shot, they will be required to wear a mask while at clinicals.
Margaret Kruger reported that Collier Nursing will send students with instructors to help out at Flu Shot Clinics in Collier county.


	Anita Johnson will send an email to all Charlotte nursing students informing them of this new procedure.

	Student Progress
	Margaret Kruger reported that Collier is losing students due to personal issues.  She also reported that this class seems to have more students with learning disabilities.
Gayle Wetzel reported the new AP class of 12 is doing well.

Anita Johnson reported the new Basic and AP classes are adjusting nicely.

Sharon Rothwell reported that all classes on the Lee campus are fine.  She thanked Nora Stadelmann for the good job she is doing getting clinicals running smoothly.

Bobby Holbrook reported that all Evening classes are doing well.  He reported that he has received a lot of interest in the Evening AP Program set to begin in January 2010.

Gail Tracey reported that all BSN students are enthusiastic and most are ESC graduates.  She reported that she still needs faculty.


	

	Biology Pre-Requisite
	Mary Lewis reported that the Science faculty feel that BSC 1080 is not working.  They feel BSC 1010 is the better course to be a pre-requisite for BSC 1093C.
The faculty discussed concerns that BSC 1010 is a 4-credit course as opposed to BSC 1080, which is a 2-credit course.  They are very concerned that nursing courses will lose credits.  Mary suggested that Microbiology could be reduced from 5 credits to 4 credits.
	Mary asked all to email her with any suggestions.

	NLN Standard II Review
	Mary Lewis reviewed the NLN Standard II.  PowerPoint presentation is attached to these minutes.

	

	Faculty Evaluations
	Sharon Rothwell reported that evaluation forms for Charlotte are completed.  She asked that Collier’s be completed after the meeting today.  Lee evaluations will be completed following completion of Collier.

	Coordinators will evaluate their campuses.

	Pinning/NCLEX-RN Review
	Sharon Rothwell reported that NCLEX-RN Review will take place December 14-16, 2009 in Building A, Room 105 for all December 2009 graduates.
She also reported that Pinning Ceremony should avoid religious overtones, i.e., music, prayer, etc. The Invocation should be renamed: “Welcome”. The Benediction should be renamed “Closing.”
	

	Weed and Feed
	Sharon Rothwell reported that all Lee faculty must help Anne Harner today at 2:30 p.m. at the Rush Library to weed and feed books.
Anita Johnson reported that they have taken care of weed and feed on the Charlotte campus.
Kathleen Tenrreiro reported that this will be taken care of shortly Collier campus.
	


Announcements:  Andrea Kopp reported that the next Curriculum Meeting will take place following the next faculty meeting.  Rosemary Lewis reported that Dan Cohen from Pearson will be coming at 12:00 and asked faculty to stay for his presentation.
The next faculty meeting will take place on Friday, September 18, 2009 on the Lee campus, Building A, Room 202.
The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.

/kdl
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